



The Associated Students of Las Positas College
Regular Senate Meeting
Thursday March 8th, 2018
4:00 pm – Adjournment

I. CALL TO ORDER

Call to order at 4:08pm

II. ROLL CALL

| Attendance | |
|--------------------|-----|
| TATIANA HERNANDEZ | P |
| ZAINAB DOGAR | P |
| GARRETT CULBERTSON | P |
| JASLEEN GILL | P |
| KIRSTIE BURGESS | P |
| UPHIE NGWA | P |
| ANGELA VASQUEZ | ABS |
| MARITZA VENTURA | ABS |
| HARIEL COLCOL | P |
| LYLA SCHMEDEL | P |
| VANESSA PINEDA | ABS |
| TURNER ZISHCKA | P |
| CHRIS ROMERO | E |
| SARAH WHALEN | ABS |
| KELSEY BENTLEY | P |
| LESLIE ZAMORA | P |
| NIC SLOAN | P |
| ANGEL | |
| YESENIA | P |

| | |
|-------------------|-----|
| SIMARDEEP PAJETTA | P |
| NATHAN FISH | P |
| KJ PEREZ | P |
| MUHAMMED OLOWO | ABS |

| | |
|--|--|
| | |
| | |
| | |

III. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Motion to adopt the agenda motion by Ms Vasquez seconded by Mr colcol. There is consensus motion approved.

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

approval of meeting minutes will be done next week

V. GUEST SPEAKERS

VI. Miguel Alvarez

MR Alvarez has been asked to help with instructional videos for commencement. He will need some volunteers a volunteer sheet will be passed out

VII. PUBLIC FORUM

This time is reserved for members of the public to address the Student Senate on all matters not already appearing on the agenda.

Please limit comments to three minutes. In accordance with the Brown Act, the Student Senate cannot act upon or discuss these items.

Joel from the CS club came to inform us about the weather program they are working on.

VIII. OLD BUSINESS

A. Upcoming Events Discussion/Possible Action Kirstie Burgess (10 min)

This item is to discuss and approve items for club day, the talent show, and meet your senator.

Mds Ngwa moves to table this item seconded by Msw Vasquez. There is consensus motion passes We needed to approved 1000 dollars for campus campfire Ms burgess moves this motion seconded by MR culbertson. motion fails with sis I's , six nays s and one abstention

| | |
|-----------------------|-------------|
| ROLL CALL VOTE | |
| TATIANA HERNANDEZ | |
| ZAINAB DOGAR | I |
| GARRETT CULBERTSON | I |
| JASLEEN GILL | I |
| KIRSTIE BURGESS | I |
| UPHIE NGWA | I |
| ANGELA VASQUEZ | NOT PRESENT |
| MARITZA VENTURA | NOT PRESENT |
| HARIEL COLCOL | ABS |
| LYLA SCHMEDEL | NAY |
| VANESSA PINEDA | NOT PRESENT |
| TURNER ZISHCKA | NAY |
| CHRIS ROMERO | NOT PRESENT |
| SARAH WHALEN | NOT PRESENT |
| KELSEY BENTLEY | NOT PRESENT |

| | |
|---------------|-------------|
| LESLIE ZAMORA | I |
| NIC SLOAN | NOT PRESENT |
| ANGEL | NOT PRESENT |
| YESENIA | NAY |

| | |
|-------------------|-------------|
| SIMARDEEP PAJETTA | NOT PRESENT |
| NATHAN FISH | NAY |
| KJ PEREZ | NAY |
| MUHAMMED OLOWO | NOT PRESENT |
| TREASURE DOMINGO | NAY |
| | |
| | |

Ms Burgess moves to extend time by 5 minutes moved by Ms burgess seconded by Mr colcol. There is consensus motion approved.

- B. Sophomore Night** Discussion/Possible Action Brandon Byrnes
 (5 min)
 This item is to discuss and approve items relating to reimbursing sophomore night.

- C. ASLPC Name Change** Discussion/Possible Action Nessa Julien (10 min)
 This item is to discuss and approve items related to the name change.

Ms Julian informs us that we need to prepare the necessary documents to get our name change on the board april agenda. Mr culbertson says a task force will be created to figure all the items we have that has our old name and also change

IX. NEW BUSINESS

- A. **Commencement** Discussion/Possible Action Nessa Julien (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items relating to commencement.
The ASLPC in the past has been giving gifts for the past years so we can possible options.
- B. **Elections** Discussion/Possible Action Jasleen Gill (5 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to the upcoming elections.
Ms Gill is going over the edits on the spring election packet. point of privilege made by Ms Ngwa. Motion to extend time by 5 minutes made by Mr Colcol seconded by Ms Vasquez. Ms Jasleen moves to extend time by 5 minutes. Mr culbertson moves to extend time by 5 minutes seconded by Mr Domingo. there is consensus motion passes.
- C. **Senate time change** Discussion/Possible Action Jasleen Gill (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items relating to changing the senate meeting time.
Not much information has been to make decisions, will be discussed in the next meeting
- F. **Walkout** Discussion/Possible Action Tatiana Hernandez (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items relating to the upcoming walkout.
We will be participating in the walkout March 14 in the Quad
- D. **Tri Valley Community Concert** Discussion/Possible Action Yesenia (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to an upcoming student led showcase of diverse local talent.
Ms Yesenia is looking to recruit different acts for The tri-valley talent concert and will need possible volunteers helping to organize it she will be sending out emails with information.
- F. **New State Budget** Discussion/Possible Action Turner Zischka (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to the district planning and budget committee meeting.
Mr zischka says that will be a change in the funding formula which can radically change the budget funding for community colleges. There are different projections but we might take a loss It will be voted in may. Now there is more emphasis on degree completion. Mr culbertson will further discuss this in his committee meeting.
- F. **Classified Appreciation** Discussion/Possible Action Garrett Culbertson (10 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items relating to the classified appreciation.
Mr culbertson has not received enough information so this will be tabled to the next meeting.
- D. **Priority Registration** Discussion/Possible Action Garrett Culbertson (10 min)
This item is to discuss and offer feedback in regards to priority Registration.
The ASLPC request for priority registration resolution has been drawn out. point of privilege by NIC sloan at 5:11. Mr Culbertson read out the priority registration resolution.

- E. **Bylaws** Discussion/Possible Action Garrett Culbertson (15 min)
This item is to discuss and approve items related to the bylaws

OFFICER REPORTS

- A. President Tatiana Hernandez (Open)
Ms Hernandez please ask that you lock the door when you are the last person in the office for safety reasons
- B. Vice President Zainab Dogar (3 min)
Thank you coming to roundtable last week and there is one next week thursday at 2pm
- C. Director of Legislation Garrett Culbertson (3 min)
The protections under the DACA have kind of expired so if you know any daca students or are a daca student you ne to keep yourself informed. There are a lot of protest going on in the bay area so feel free to participating
- D. Director of Communications Uphie Ngwa (3 min)
nothing tpo report
- E. Director of Events Kirstie Burgess (3 min)
Ms burgess says her events meeting are thursday 10 : 30 pm
- F. ICC Chair Jasleen Gill (3 min)
ICC meeting next Friday)
- G. Senators Various (3 min)
Mr Domingo has going through the ASLPC c website and it seems like the old website is very old but this a mute point since we have updated to omnee.
- H. Committee Reports Various (3 min)
Ms Yesenia went to basics skills committee and they talked about the unified plan as well the different workshops. They wanted to see if there was a way for other students to be able to
Ms Zamora went to the district committee meeting
- I. ASLPC Advisor (Open)
The food pantry document is going to board next week and we will be meeting next week for the plan for launch. student mobility transportation fee and the final lmu has been drafted to get it to the board.

J. ASLPC Assistant Monica Alvarez (Open)
There is an issue with the microwaves so there is a possibility that we may need to fund new ones
K. Student Trustee Chris Romero (Open)

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS

XI. ADJOURNMENT - Please Stay Seated Until Meeting Is Officially Adjourned!
meeting adjourned at 6:02 pm

NOTES: